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http://www.troop243.com
Troop 243 Outings & Activities – There is no troop meeting on the first Wednesday of April in observance of Holy week.  Flower sales continue with the last day to submit sales on April 15.  Be sure to call your scout and get your order in.  Your scout raises more money for his activities if he sells them to you prior to the sale weekend so help him out and place your order.  Chemistry, flower sale set up and Boy Scout swimming certification will be the topics of the rest of the month. The flower sale weekend is April 25th so after ordering what you want from your scout, come out and round out your planting areas with a few more items.  At the end of the month there will be no leadership meetings.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.
April 1st, 7:00 PM – No troop meeting in observance of Holy Week. 

April 8th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting - Archery and flower orders,  Service Patrol is Combat Spartans.
April 15th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – chemistry, patrol box tune-up & last day for flower sales submission.  There is no service patrol.
April 22nd – 6:30 – 8:30 Flower Sale Set Up – All scouts are expected to attend wear work clothes and bring gloves.

April 29th – 7:00 BSA Swim tests at St. Xavier High School’s swimming pool.
BSA Swim Tests. – On April 29th, qualified troop testers, will be testing all adults and scouts for qualification as a BSA certified swimmer.  No one can participate in the troop canoe trip in May unless they have passed this test.  In addition, the results of these tests will be submitted to the summer camp host site and it will be used to determine who will be allowed to participate in swimming activities during summer camp.  

Zach Sheehy’s Eagle Project  - Zach Sheehy will work on his Eagle project this month so any help would be great.  Zach is furnishing an apartment for an immigrant family working with Catholic Charities.  He’s planning a day of refurbishment and taking stock then hopes to move them in on the 18th of April.  
Flower Sale – This is it!  It is time for all pre-sales to be submitted and the sale to begin.  All scouts are expected to help set up on April 22nd.  All scouts are also expected to sign up to work a shift at the flower sale itself.  The revenues at the flower sale will be split among all scouts who work based on the number of hours they work.

Code of Conduct – Troop 243 has a code of conduct that is renewed every year.  Each scout must sign it as well as at least one parent because it lays out responsibilities of both scout and parent.  This Code of Conduct is required for any scout who wants to participate in activities with Troop 243.  They are due before the April 29th swim test at St. Barnabas.  If a scout has not turned one in, he cannot participate in the swim test.  
Troop Leadership Meetings – Unless a responsible leader decides to change this, there are no leadership meetings in April.  
Fun! 
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Below are some pictures that will give you an idea of some of the fun we had in March. First we attended a new Hike, Bike, Climb and Shoot camp out sponsored by Cherokee District.  This gave scouts the opportunity to do all the things listed here in a safe environment at Crooked Creek.  Next several of our boys attended the most recent truck show during which they participated in a merit badge class that allowed them to earn 2 transportation related merit badges.  There was a good crowd an as you can see, they were allowed to climb aboard the trucks.  








Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”





Below is a picture of our boys who successfully completed the religious awards programs this year.  Also of note, Fr. Bill Burkes of St. Pius was awarded the St. George award.  Congrats to our boys and thanks to Fr. Bill for his commitment to the future of the church.








